STATE OF ALABAMA

ST. CLAIR COUNTY

The City Council of the City of Pell City met in a special called session at the City Hall at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, January 20, 2015.  Present were Council President James McGowan, Councilmembers Jay Jenkins, Dot Wood, Sharon Thomas and Terry Templin.  Those present constituting the entirety of the council, the following business was transacted:

The invocation was led by Jay Headrick.
The pledge to the American flag was led by Paige Myrick.
The City Clerk had roll call for attendance.
Jason Goodgame, Construction Project Manager, presented to the council an overview of the planned Splash Pad.  The original concept was to stay with a lake theme; therefore, the features suggested would follow that theme.  He gave the council a printout on what some of the features would be.  A discussion was held regarding how many features and the council expressed the fact that they wanted thirty-two features.  This would be more than the other ones in the surrounding municipalities.  Most of them are around eighteen features.  As requested by some of the council, Jason also presented two other options that consisted of a separate larger feature in the middle of the Splash Pad.  The area with the restrooms, changing area, concessions, storage area, etc. would be built to represent a camp area.  These fixtures would also be uniform to the park.  During the presentation, Jason stated that he had a contractor lined up that could remove the trees from the area at no cost to the city.  After the trees are removed, then Mr. Gossett could have the Street Department start on the dirt work.  Jason also discussed the water/sewer issues, parking lots and lighting issues.  After a lengthy discussion as to what the council would like to have at the site, the following motions were made:
Councilmember Templin made a motion to authorize Jason have someone cut and remove the trees from the site.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Wood and unanimously approved by the council.  An agreement will need to be in place before the work begins.

Councilmember Wood made a motion to have Greg start on the in-kind dirt work and work with Jason in the process.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Thomas and unanimously approved by the council.

Councilmember Jenkins made a motion to authorize Jason to move forward in working on the water/sewer issues and the bid schedule.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Thomas and unanimously approved by the council.  
Councilmember Wood made a motion to authorize Jason to tear down the old bathroom at the park that had to be rebuilt in order to comply with ADA standards.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Thomas and unanimously approved by the council.
On motion of Councilmember Templin, seconded by Councilmember Thomas, the council adjourned subject to the call of the Council President.
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